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Dear friends and colleagues, 

It’s with great shock and sadness that we have received the news of the random 
street massacres in Paris. Our pain is endless and we are looking forward to hear 
from Anne Pourny, our Vice-President of IAA/AIAP that none of our members are 
hurt. On the other hand, even that would never be a consolation to us since every 
citizen of the world is our sister or brother.

Unfortunately all the ethnic or religious fundamentalist terrorist groups are more 
dangerous than one another. The world instead of seeing the technological space era
in the 2000’s has seen the middle Ages.

Fundamentalist terrorism should never become a shield for saving a field of action 
for terrorists. The right to live, the democratic right to chose one’s own life style, the 
right to express one’s self in artistic or written form, are, as untouchable as the 
religious citizens religious rights.

We send our warmest and deepest feeling of solidarity and sympathy to all France 
and we send our condolences to all the families of the lost ones from whichever 
country they might be… We share their extreme agony and sadness. Of course, the 
same goes for all the families that have been the target of ISIS and all other terrorist 
groups in Afghanistan, Syria, Turkey or Iraq.

IAA/AIAP as usual will do its outmost in order to try to help the atmosphere of 
peace to come back after this catastrophic turmoil in the capital of France.
Hoping to have better subjects to discuss in the near future, 

Your sincerely,

Bedri Baykam
World President
IAA/AIAP – Official partner of UNESCO


